
School Health Advisory Council 

Meeting Minutes 

October 8, 2018 

SPC 

 

Present: Cynthia Anderson, Ralph Wilkins, Danette Tilley, Jewel Whitfield, Todd Schoppe, Deanna 

Narcisse, Anne Brown, Jo Johnson, Maria Land, Sheila Knittle, April Edge, Debbie Moye, Heidi Schneider, 

Wanda Anderson, Aaron Arrizola. Esther Norton, Jill Gonzales, Lynnsey Jackson, Morgan Camp Hancock, 

Michael Peralez. Carrie Rife, 

 

Cynthia Anderson called the meeting to order and introductions were made. 
 

 Kara Ihedigbo of HCPHES was unable to make the meeting and her presentation was deferred. 

Anne Brown, LPISD Strength and Conditioning Coach presented an interactive overview of the 

LPISD Strength and Conditioning Program. 

 

 Ralph Wilkins, Assistant Director of Nutrition reported that staff attendance at the Employee 

Wellness Fair was up by over 100 attendees. He reported that holding the fair immediately after 

convocation increased attendance. 

 

 Laura Lynch, LPISD Nurse Coordinator presented information regarding the district’s Extreme 

Heat Protocol. It was decided that the SHAC Health Services Committee will meet to review and 

assess the need for revising the Extreme Heat Protocol. Mrs. Lynch will notify all interested once 

a meeting date is set. 

 

 A parent initiated discussion regarding physical movement for students at the elementary level.  

It was decided that the PE Committee would convene to explore this issue and make 

recommendations regarding this at the next SHAC meeting.  

 

The meeting was closed and the next SHAC meeting date is November 12, 2018. 


